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***FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE*** 

  

Legal Aid Statement on the Supreme Court Nomination of Ketanji Brown 

Jackson 

  

If Confirmed, Jackson Would Be the First Black Woman and Public Defender to 

Sit on SCOTUS 
  

(NEW YORK, NY) – The Legal Aid Society issued the following statement in response to the nomination of 

Ketanji Brown Jackson to the United States Supreme Court, who, if confirmed, would be the first Black woman 

and public defender to ascend to the nation’s highest court: 

  

“Today is historic, and we can’t think of any better candidate to fill this vacancy than Ketanji Brown Jackson, 

who, if confirmed, would be the first Black woman and public defender to sit on our nation’s highest court. 

  

Black women have been deprived of representation on the Supreme Court for over 230 years, but Jackson’s 

confirmation would further shatter a concrete ceiling that has long kept the Court overwhelmingly homogeneous 

- 108 out of 115 justices have been white men. 

  

Moreover, as a public defender, her perspective on our broken and punitive criminal legal system is needed to 

help curb America’s appetite for mass incarceration which largely ensnares Black and Latinx communities. 

  

The Legal Aid Society lauds the Biden Administration for this historic nomination, and we call on the United 

States Senate to confirm Ketanji Brown Jackson - a brilliant lawyer, talented jurist, and dedicated public servant 

- to the United States Supreme Court without delay.” 

  

### 

 

The Legal Aid Society exists for one simple yet powerful reason: to ensure that New Yorkers are not denied 

their right to equal justice because of poverty. For 145 years, we have protected, defended, and advocated for 

those who have struggled in silence for far too long. Every day, in every borough, The Legal Aid Society 

changes the lives of our clients and helps improve our communities. www.legalaidnyc.org  
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